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Memo to Garden Creek Parents and Guardians

Monday September 7 2020
Welcome to our first weekly Memo of the 2020 Garden Creek School year to keep you in the “know”!  You will be receiving this memo on either Fridays or Mondays, keeping you informed of protocols, virtual and live events (where possible) and dates as we progress through the year. 

First Week of School - I hope you find the first week of school a happy experience for you and your child. I know that this is a different year for sure, filled with the addition of new protocols to keep us safe. However, the staff is excited and eager to welcome your children back to school or to our school for the very first time!  They have been and will continue to collaborate extensively to ensure your child is supported to the best of our capacity.  Please remember to let us know your questions, suggestions and concerns at any time! 
Garden Creek Staff   ** new staff are bolded – welcome! 
· Kindergarten –Kim Mertens, Carolyn King, Kevin Tobin  
· Grade 1 – Megan Spink             Grade 1 FI-  Heather Cairns/ Cathy Elvin / Janic VanSnick
· Grade 2 – Sarah Walker   
· Grade 2 FI –Samantha Robichaud/ Marco Levesque/ Lise Arntsen/Sarah Farquhar 
· Grade 3 – Lisa McNeil 
· Grade 3 FI - Meredith Briden  
· Grade 3/4 FI – Emily Greenwell 
· Grade 4 – OJ Burnett 
· Grade 4 FI –Monica Doyle 
· Grade 5 FI –Alex McLeod / Sara Perry      Grade 5 Intensive French - Mark Slack 
· ESS Team – Valeri Durbin/ Theresa Pyke (Resource) /Catherine Sypher ( Guidance) Physical Education- Carole Plourde/ Julie McFawn    Music – Andrea Dias 
· Education Assistants – Saundra MacMillan, Joanne Hall, Susan Ferron, Tara Cooper, Jill Coggar, Casey Jamieson
· Librarian – Rebecca Doucet  ( in classroom read alouds for this year until further notice) 
· Custodians – Doug Pugh / Theresa Dickieson / Marcia Bonsant-Morin
· Principal  Katherine Campbell        Vice Principal  Samantha Robichaud
· Admin Assistants – Theresa Ghanem / Tina Cleghorn  
ALLERGIES:  WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL and Whole Egg classroom specific free school! We do have students with life threatening allergies. Please refrain from sending nut products with your child to school. In some classes students are also asked to refrain from eating egg sandwiches and whole eggs (not necessarily products containing eggs as an ingredient) to ensure the medical safety of some of our students.  We will advise you of any other allergies as made known to us by parents. 
NEW STUDENTS: *** IF YOUR CHILD HAS ANY EXTREME ALLERGIES THAT WE NEED TO BE MADE AWARE OF, PLEASE ADVISE THE TEACHER AND OFFICE IMMEDIATELY.  We will have you complete an Extreme Allergy Management and Emergency Plan document.        
*** IF YOUR CHILD HAS ANY ESSENTIAL ROUTINE SERVICES THAT NEED TO BE CARRIED OUT, SUCH AS ASSISTANCE WITH THE WASHROOM OR FEEDING, DUE TO A MEDICAL CONCERN, PLEASE ADVISE THE TEACHER AND OFFICE IMMEDIATELY. We will have you complete and Essential Routine Services and Emergency Plan document. 
FORMS TO COMPLETE AND RETURN: 5 forms are being sent home that will need to be signed and returned.  Please return these forms ASAP to the school after reading and completing all the information. Thank you (.   
Crosswalk Protocols
- This year we have a new procedure for student safety at our Golf Club Road Crosswalk due to an anticipated greater volume of drop offs. I am happy to say that our cheerful crossing guard, Ann Draper, will continue to be with Garden Creek at the crosswalk.  She will be wearing a mask when children and/or parents are present while she goes out to the middle of the crosswalk. Once traffic in all directions has stopped, she will let the children know when to enter the crosswalk. 

Also this year, she is required to report any vehicle that enters the crosswalk while she or children are present in that space.  Parents who will be dropping students off at the crosswalk should explain to their children that they must come to the sidewalk and wait for Ann to give them the OK to cross. Thank you. 
Important Dates to Remember: 
** We are starting slow on the dates coming up as we progress into our school year. As we think creatively, our school will no doubt pick up with committee meetings such as the famous GC Home and School, our PSSC and other events, virtual or otherwise as we are permitted. We look forward to the Creeker Community involvement and energy that we are so used to! 
This Week 

Tues. Sept. 8 – Staggered entry for half the school and Staggered Entry for Ks (9 -11 AM)
Wed. Sept 9 – Staggered Entry for rest of school and Ks / HALF DAY REMINDER! Students dismissed at 12:05 
Thurs. Sept 10 – All students attend school  
Fri. Sept 25 – Student Fees due on cashless schools 
Coming up.. 
Thurs. October 22 – School Pictures Day! ( more to come) 

We will have plenty more to come as we move ahead. Thank you for your support and understanding! 
Katherine Campbell 
Principal 
